
I received the OARSI collaborative scholarship in 
2014. This award allowed me to engage into an 
exchange program with experts in my field at the 
University of Aberdeen, U.K. For the three months 
stayed in the UK, I worked with the team of 
experts who develop cutting edge research on 
novel semi-automated techniques applied to 
monitor progress of osteoarthritis. Using this 
technique we conducted a study of 831 subjects 

from Tasmanian Older Adult Cohort (TASOAC). Working along with a new 
team and University was an outstanding experience. It not only increased my 
confidence in my research but also gave me a fantastic opportunity to form new 
collaborations and increase my research network. For this firsthand unique, 
valuable and educational research experience, I whole-heartedly wish to thank 
OARSI.


